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M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 
TO:  PUBLIC WORKS COMMISSION 
FM:  CHAPIN SPENCER, DIRECTOR 
DATE:  DECEMBER 11, 2013  
RE:  PUBLIC WORKS COMMISSION MEETING 
           
Enclosed is the following information for the meeting on December 18, 2013 at 6:30 PM 
at 645 Pine St, Main Conference Room. 
 

1. Agenda 
2. Consent Agenda 
3. Burlington stop for Interstate Transit Carriers 
4. Hyde St Traffic Calming 
5. Minutes of 11/20/13 
 

 
 
Non-Discrimination 

The City of Burlington will not tolerate unlawful harassment or discrimination on the basis of political or 

religious affiliation, race, color, national origin, place of birth, ancestry, age, sex, sexual orientation, gender 

identity, marital status, veteran status, disability, HIV positive status or genetic information.  The City is also 

committed to providing proper access to services, facilities, and employment opportunities.  For 

accessibility information or alternative formats, please contact Human Resources Department at 865-7145. 

 

http://www.burlingtonvt.gov/dpw
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M E M O R A N D U M 
 

To: Amy Bovee, Clerks Office 

From: Chapin Spencer, Director 

Date: December 11, 2013 

Re: Public Works Commission Agenda  
 
Please find information below regarding the next Commission Meeting. 
 

Date: December 18,  2013 

Time: 6:30 – 9:00 p.m. 

Place: 645 Pine Street – Main Conference Room 
   

   A G E N D A  
 ITEM 
    

 1  Agenda 

    

2 5 Min Public Forum  

   

3 30 Min Consent Agenda 

  3.10 Richardson St, Morse Pl, Scarff Ave Stop Sign Request 

  3.20 CarShare Vermont Parking Request  

  3.30 Ethan Allen Pkwy Parking Removal 

  3.40 Colchester Ave Resident Parking Request 

  3.50 Adsit Ct Parking Request 

   

4 20 Min Burlington stop for Interstate Transit Carriers 

  4.10 Communication, C. Spencer 

  4.20 Discussion 

    

   
 

Non-Discrimination 
The City of Burlington will not tolerate unlawful harassment or discrimination on the basis of political or religious 

affiliation, race, color, national origin, place of birth, ancestry, age, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, marital 

status, veteran status, disability, HIV positive status or genetic information.  The City is also committed to providing 

proper access to services, facilities, and employment opportunities.  For accessibility information or alternative 

formats, please contact Human Resources Department at 865-7145. 
 

http://www.burlingtonvt.gov/dpw


5 15 Min Hyde St Traffic Calming  

  5.10 Communication, N. Losch 

  5.20 Discussion 

   

6  Minutes of 11/20/13 

    

7  Director’s Report  

    

8  Commissioner Communications- Update on Advisory Board for Parking Initiative. 

    

9  Executive Session 

   

10  Adjournment & Next Meeting Date – 1/15/14 
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Non-Discrimination 
The City of Burlington will not tolerate unlawful harassment or discrimination on the basis of political or religious 
affiliation, race, color, national origin, place of birth, ancestry, age, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, marital 
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To:	
  	
   DPW	
  Commissioners	
  
Fr:	
  	
   Chapin	
  Spencer,	
  Director	
  
Re:	
  	
   Director’s	
  Report	
  
	
  
December	
  11,	
  2013	
  
	
  
	
  
INTERCITY	
  TRANSIT	
  BUS	
  STOPS	
  
We	
  have	
  been	
  working	
  with	
  the	
  Mayor’s	
  Office,	
  the	
  Police	
  Department	
  and	
  other	
  stakeholders	
  
to	
  evaluate	
  the	
  best	
  location	
  for	
  intercity	
  transit	
  bus	
  stop(s)	
  within	
  the	
  City.	
  	
  Megabus	
  and	
  
Greyhound	
  are	
  using	
  the	
  designated	
  bus	
  stop	
  within	
  the	
  City’s	
  right-­‐of-­‐way	
  on	
  University	
  Place	
  
in	
  front	
  of	
  Royal	
  Tyler	
  Theater.	
  	
  UVM	
  has	
  expressed	
  a	
  desire	
  to	
  see	
  the	
  stop	
  relocated.	
  	
  We	
  are	
  
exploring	
  options.	
  	
  
	
  
FY	
  ’15	
  BUDGETING	
  
The	
  Assistant	
  Directors	
  and	
  I	
  are	
  deep	
  in	
  budgeting	
  right	
  now.	
  	
  We	
  are	
  meeting	
  with	
  Chief	
  
Administrative	
  Officer	
  Bob	
  Rusten	
  on	
  Friday	
  to	
  review	
  the	
  first	
  drafts	
  of	
  our	
  general	
  fund	
  
budgets.	
  	
  For	
  the	
  first	
  time	
  in	
  a	
  number	
  of	
  years,	
  we	
  are	
  proposing	
  to	
  begin	
  replacing	
  vehicles	
  
for	
  general	
  fund	
  programs	
  (Streets,	
  etc.).	
  
	
  
WASTEWATER	
  REFINANCING	
  
Following	
  the	
  Commission	
  approval	
  in	
  November,	
  the	
  City	
  Council	
  unanimously	
  approved	
  the	
  
refinancing	
  our	
  current	
  wastewater	
  loan	
  at	
  its	
  December	
  9th	
  meeting.	
  	
  Many	
  of	
  the	
  questions	
  
from	
  City	
  Councilors	
  were	
  similar	
  to	
  the	
  Commission.	
  	
  There	
  was	
  interest	
  in	
  developing	
  a	
  20-­‐
year	
  operating	
  and	
  capital	
  projection	
  for	
  the	
  wastewater	
  program.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
	
  
RIVERSIDE	
  AVENUE	
  WASTEWATER	
  SECTION	
  RE-­‐LINED	
  
A	
  deteriorating	
  section	
  of	
  combined	
  sewer	
  was	
  re-­‐lined	
  this	
  month	
  by	
  Green	
  Mountain	
  
Pipeline.	
  	
  This	
  $30,000	
  project	
  addressed	
  a	
  critical	
  section	
  that	
  was	
  failing.	
  	
  Thank	
  you	
  to	
  Laurie,	
  
Tim	
  and	
  team	
  for	
  pushing	
  our	
  contractor	
  to	
  get	
  the	
  work	
  done	
  this	
  year	
  so	
  we	
  could	
  avoid	
  the	
  
risk	
  of	
  having	
  to	
  excavate	
  and	
  fully	
  replace	
  this	
  section	
  during	
  the	
  winter.	
  
	
  
	
  



 

 

STUDY	
  TO	
  LOOK	
  AT	
  BTV	
  BIOSOLIDS	
  HANDLING	
  
The	
  Department	
  is	
  looking	
  to	
  issue	
  an	
  RFP	
  in	
  early	
  2014	
  to	
  get	
  help	
  determining	
  the	
  best	
  way	
  to	
  
handle	
  and	
  dispose	
  /	
  reuse	
  the	
  biosolids	
  from	
  Burlington’s	
  three	
  wastewater	
  plants.	
  	
  This	
  
contract	
  would	
  likely	
  be	
  internally	
  funded.	
  	
  We	
  are	
  planning	
  to	
  have	
  the	
  study:	
  

• Evaluate	
  different	
  types	
  of	
  digestion	
  for	
  the	
  main	
  wastewater	
  treatment	
  plant	
  
• Determine	
  the	
  required	
  footprint	
  for	
  recommended	
  digestion	
  option	
  	
  
• Determine	
  whether	
  or	
  not	
  it’s	
  worth	
  further	
  treatment	
  to	
  go	
  from	
  Class	
  B	
  to	
  Class	
  A	
  

solids	
  
• Evaluate	
  newer	
  dewatering	
  technologies	
  
• Explore	
  potential	
  incineration	
  of	
  biosolids	
  
• Explore	
  covering	
  our	
  75’	
  diameter	
  primary	
  clarifiers	
  at	
  the	
  main	
  plant	
  

Please	
  let	
  us	
  know	
  if	
  you	
  have	
  any	
  questions	
  about	
  this	
  proposed	
  study.	
  	
  
	
  
LEARN	
  ABOUT	
  THE	
  FUTURE	
  OF	
  PARKING	
  
For	
  anyone	
  who	
  missed	
  the	
  Parking	
  Summit	
  and	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  watch	
  keynote	
  speaker	
  Jeffrey	
  
Tomlin’s	
  great	
  presentation,	
  you	
  can	
  watch	
  it	
  here.	
  	
  On	
  the	
  heels	
  of	
  November’s	
  successful	
  
Parking	
  Summit,	
  the	
  City	
  Council	
  did	
  unanimously	
  approve	
  the	
  resolution	
  establishing	
  the	
  
Downtown	
  Parking	
  Improvement	
  Initiative	
  on	
  November	
  18th.	
  	
  The	
  Downtown	
  Parking	
  Work	
  
Group	
  is	
  now	
  working	
  to	
  assemble	
  the	
  larger	
  stakeholder	
  Advisory	
  Committee.	
  	
  The	
  goal	
  is	
  to	
  
have	
  the	
  Work	
  Group	
  and	
  the	
  Advisory	
  Committee	
  refine	
  pilot	
  projects	
  that	
  will	
  begin	
  to	
  roll	
  
out	
  in	
  late	
  winter.	
  	
  Some	
  pilots	
  will	
  likely	
  require	
  Commission	
  approval.	
  
	
  
QUICK	
  BITS:	
  

• We	
  hosted	
  a	
  safety	
  training	
  for	
  over	
  30	
  staff	
  members	
  as	
  we	
  continue	
  to	
  strengthen	
  our	
  
safety	
  program.	
  	
  Topics	
  covered	
  included	
  working	
  in	
  confined	
  spaces	
  and	
  handling	
  
hazardous	
  materials.	
  

• The	
  DPW	
  staff	
  will	
  be	
  having	
  a	
  Holiday	
  lunch	
  from	
  11:30am	
  to	
  1pm	
  on	
  Friday,	
  December	
  
20th.	
  	
  Please	
  feel	
  free	
  to	
  come	
  join	
  staff	
  at	
  this	
  fun	
  event	
  at	
  645	
  Pine	
  Street.	
  	
  Thank	
  you	
  
to	
  the	
  Customer	
  Service	
  staffers	
  for	
  coordinating	
  this	
  event!	
  

	
  
NEXT	
  COMMISSION	
  MEETING:	
  Wednesday,	
  January	
  15th,	
  6:30pm	
  
	
  
See	
  you	
  all	
  next	
  Wednesday.	
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Date:  December 10, 2013 

To:  Public Works Commission 
 
From:  Nicole Losch, Transportation Planner 
 
Subject: Hyde Street traffic calming  

 

Background  

Traffic calming & neighborhood enhancements are neighborhood-driven efforts. After a petition is 
received by the city, traffic data is collected to provide a baseline for assessing perceived vs. 
measurable traffic issues. This helps to refine the most appropriate traffic calming measures, 
selected from a suite of solutions approved for Burlington. Neighborhood meetings are scheduled 
to identify common issues and to narrow down potential improvements. The preferred concepts 
can then be further designed and discussed in more detail at another neighborhood meeting; 
solutions should not send the traffic problem onto adjacent streets. The final step includes a 
“negative poll” that is mailed to residents and solicits 1/3 opposition (or 2/3 support) for the 
proposal. With 1/3 opposition, a project will not be pursued and traffic calming will not be revisited 
for 2 years, while staff works on traffic calming projects in other neighborhoods.  

Hyde Street Traffic Calming History  

In 2006 a request for traffic calming was submitted by residents of Hyde Street. The petition was 
signed by residents between #7 – 140 Hyde Street. A neighborhood meeting was scheduled but 
was sparsely attended and included only residents south of Archibald.  

 
Following the neighborhood meeting in 2006, the city’s traffic calming was halted to reassess the 
neighborhood “voting” procedures and residents were asked to recruit more neighborhood 
participation. A conceptual plan for several bumpouts was drafted but was not heavily discussed or 
considered by the neighborhood. Since that time, there was some turnover in Hyde Street 
residents and interest was renewed from residents on the northern block. 
 
In summer 2011, concepts for closing Hyde Street at Willard Street were distributed by a Hyde 
Street resident. Feedback indicated that residents on the northern block were supportive of the 
street closure concept, and several follow-up meetings have occurred.  

http://www.dpw.ci.burlington.vt.us/


 

Pilot Project Results 

The concept for Hyde Street closure was well received by neighbors and the city. The Department 
of Public Works (DPW) speculated that closing the northernmost section of Hyde Street would also 
help calm traffic on southern Hyde Street and would create an opportunity for a “green street” 
treatment to capture stormwater runoff on site.  
 
To more accurately gauge neighborhood feedback, assess traffic impacts to adjacent streets and 
southern Hyde Street, and provide an opportunity for the Fire Department to assess their access 
during a street closure, a 30-day pilot closure was initiated in the fall of 2012. From the DPW 
perspective, the pilot project was a success: feedback was 100% supportive and traffic impacts 
were better than expected (southern Hyde Street traffic volumes dropped substantially, while 
traffic volumes on Willard Street increased). On-site meetings with the Fire Department revealed 
there would be no impact to their service as a result of closing northern Hyde Street. Existing 
limitations (fire hydrant locations and overhead wires) guide their current access to the area, and 
no additional impacts were expected from this street closure.  
 
Following the pilot project and adjustments to the conceptual design to address access concerns, 
the neighborhood poll was distributed and received 100% support.  

Requested Action and Next Steps 

The final design is being developed and will be approved by the City Engineer (with review by the 
Fire Department). The plan will include stormwater infiltration, a cut-through for bicycles, and a 
sidewalk. Construction is planned for 2014.  
 
Following Title VI Article 78 Section 234 of the City Charter, the City Council will consider the 
proposal to alter Hyde Street at its northernmost section to restrict motor vehicle access. The 
proposal will be considered by the Transportation, Energy and Utilities Committee of the City 
Council at their December 11, 2013 meeting, preceding consideration by the full council.  
 
We anticipate some on-street parking revisions to follow the alteration of upper Hyde Street, likely 
resulting in no net loss of parking. The parking considerations will be presented to the 
Commissioners at the December 18, 2013 meeting. We are requesting feedback on the parking 
options in advance of a future Commission meeting and decision.  
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BURLINGTON DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS COMMISSION  

MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES, November 20, 2013  

645 Pine Street 

(DVD of meeting on file at DPW) 
 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:  Bob Alberry, Tiki Archambeau, Asa Hopkins, Nathan Lavery (Chair), 

Solveig Overby (via conference phone), Jeffrey Padgett (first meeting) and Mark Porter (Vice Chair) 

 

Commissioner Lavery called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. 

 

ITEM 1 – AGENDA 

 

Commissioner Alberry moved to withdraw Item 6 – Continuation of Appeal of Code Enforcement 

Order for 234-240 College Street, from the Agenda.  The Appellant has withdrawn his appeal.  

Commissioner Archambeau seconded.  Unanimous. 

 

 

ITEM 2 – PUBLIC FORUM 
 

Caryn Long – Asked the Commission to assist her in working to reclaim the City’s green spaces that have 

been paved over or have eroded from stormwater or vehicular traffic.  Ms. Long reported such a problem 

last week via SeeClickFix at 9 Weston Street (corner of Weston and Loomis).  She presented a large piece 

of paper illustrating the area of lost green space at that location.  Director Spencer will follow up with 

Planning & Zoning, Code Enforcement and Stormwater staff. 

 

 

ITEM 3 – CONSENT AGENDA 
 

(Refer to Commission Packet) 

3.20 Main Street Parking Changes 

3.30 Center Street Loading Zones 

3.40 Bradley Street at Hungerford Terrace Stop Sign Request 

3.50 Elmwood Avenue No Parking 

Commissioner Alberry moved to approve the Consent Agenda; Commissioner Hopkins seconded.   

Discussion:  Commissioner Porter requested further discussion on Item 3.10 (North Street Parking 

Request).  Commissioner Lavery suggested Item 3.10 be pulled from the Consent Agenda for discussion 

immediately following this vote.    The Consent Agenda minus Item 3.10 was approved unanimously. 

 

 

ITEM 3.10 – NORTH STREET PARKING REQUEST (formerly part of the Consent Agenda) 
 

(Refer to Commission Packet) 

Commissioner Porter moved to accept staff recommendations: 

1) To deny the petitioners’ request to remove parking on the north side of North Street 

around Rose Street; 

2) To adopt a Vehicle Loading Zone in front of 128 North Street from 8am – 5pm; and 

3) To install a Vehicle Loading Zone in the first space east of Rose Street on the north 

side of North Street, which will be used: 

 As a Loading Zone between the hours of 7am and 12pm, and  

 As a 15-Minute Parking Space between the hours of 12pm and 10pm.   

Commissioner Padgett seconded.  Unanimous. 
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ITEM 4 – REFINANCE OF THE WASTEWATER DEBT 
(Communication, DPW Assistant Director Laurie Adams) 

 

(Refer to Commission packet)   

Assistant Director Adams and Assistant CAO for Finance Rich Goodwin explained the need for the City 

to secure financing for the previous debt incurred by improvements to the wastewater system.  Assistant 

CAO Goodwin is taking the lead with the City in order to secure financing and feels confident that the 

Vermont Municipal Bank offers the most attractive rate.  Bond counsel representative Shane McCormack 

from Burak Anderson & Melloni PLC was also present.  The Commission is being asked to adopt the 

Resolution. 

 

The City put $52M into the wastewater plant’s collection system, separation work, etc.  There were two 

borrowings with the State with different time frames: The first balloon payment came due in December 

2010 (which has since been paid in full); the second larger balloon payment of $14.5M is now due 

January 1, 2014.  Wastewater has been positioning itself for changes in rates to spread this out over time. 

 

Back in 1990 when the course of action was set in place, it required that any future changes would need to 

come before the Commission first to gain approval for the City to proceed with the borrowing, and then 

the terms and payment schedule would be worked out through a resolution with the City Council.  The 

original, lengthy DRAFT Resolution which was given to the Commission has, as of today, been pared to 

two (2) pages; Assistant Director Adams handed copies of the duplexed sheet to the commissioners.* 

Director Spencer e-mailed a copy to Commissioner Overby so she could follow along. 

 

A fee schedule was eliminated from the new two-page proposed Resolution because the terms will not be 

known until the issue is put on the market and then are approved by the City Council.  Though the balloon 

payment is for $14.5M, Assistant CAO Goodwin is looking for authorization to bond up to $15.5M 

(which will cover fees paid to the Municipal Bank and cover a short-term borrowing mechanism to 

borrow from a local bank). The local bank (most likely one of the following with which Assistant CAO 

Goodwin has worked: Northfield Savings Bank, KeyBank, TD Bank, Merchants Bank or Peoples United 

Bank) will pay the balloon payment due on January 1, 2014 in full.  Bond proceeds from the Municipal 

Bank will be sent to the City by the second or third week of January 2014, of which the City will use 

those bond proceeds to pay back the local banker.  There is a requirement of this refinance to establish a 

reserve, which will be financed through the bond. 

 

Because the revised Resolution was given to the Commission at this meeting, approval to move forward 

was postponed until after the next Agenda item, giving the Commission time to review the Resolution.   

 

 

ITEM 5 – BIKE PATH INTERSECTIONS SCOPING STUDY 
(Nicole Losch, Transportation Planner) 

 

Ms. Losch presented a PowerPoint presentation, “Burlington Bike Path Intersections Scoping Study,” a 

collaboration of the Burlington Department of Public Works and Department of Parks and Recreation, 

and VHB Engineering consulting firm and funded by the Chittenden County Regional Planning 

Commission’s work program.  The Scoping Study names potential improvements to the street 

intersections of the Waterfront Bike Path.  The rehabilitation of the bike path continues and may affect 

some of the improvements suggested in the Scoping Study. 

Next steps:  Finalize the report by December, and then start the improvements in the next 1-2 years. 

If people feel strongly about changing the name of the bike path to reflect the multimodal use, direct your 

comments to Jesse Bridges, Director of Parks and Recreation. 
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ITEM 4 – REFINANCE OF THE WASTEWATER DEBT, continued 

 

The commissioners had an opportunity to review the revised Resolution during Ms. Losch’s presentation.  

Commissioner Archambeau questioned a discrepancy in the principal amount ($13,539,472 mentioned in 

the first paragraph of Burak Anderson & Melloni’s letter of October 17, 2013, included in the packet, vs 

the actual amount of $14,570,620 mentioned in the sixth paragraph of the Resolution).  Mr. McCormack 

concurred that the amount should be the latter amount. 

 

Once the Commission adopts this Resolution it will then go before the City Council for approval to 

proceed.  They will see the final amount and then make a decision. 

 

*Asked to add a simple clarifying statement for the general public to explain the reason for the need to 

borrow the amount to pay it off, Mr. McCormack suggested revising Paragraph 6 of the Resolution:  “The 

1992 Series Bonds in the principal amount of $14,570,620 are presently outstanding which bonds are due 

in payable as of January 1, 2014”…  

Mr. McCormack was also asked to add a date to the Resolution: First Sentence:  “Be it Resolved on this 

date of November 20, 2013, by the Board of Public Works Commissioners…” 

 

Commissioner Alberry moved to accept the Resolution prepared by the City of the Bond Council, the 

Deparment of Public Works and the Treasurer’s Office to include the amendments in the previous 

paragraph.  Commissioner Hopkins seconded.  Commissioner Porter opposed; the six other 

commissioners voted in favor.  The motion passed 6-1. 

 

 

ITEM 6 – APPEAL OF CODE ENFORCEMENT ORDER FOR 234-240 COLLEGE ST 
Withdrawn per Item 1. 

 

 

ITEM 7 – RESIDENTIAL PARKING PROGRAM 
(Oral Communication, DPW Commission) 

 

Commissioner Lavery added this Item to the Agenda for further feedback from the public and to reiterate 

that the Commission had reached the general conclusion that no changes will be made right now for 

several reasons: the existing rules are now being adhered to; residents’ feedback produced no clear 

consensus on how to move forward; and there have been new developments in the downtown core 

parking area. No feedback has been received since the last meeting, and there is no public input tonight. 

 

The Commission will invite John King/Parking Enforcement to its June meeting for a status report and 

any further feedback.   

 

Director Spencer and Assistant Director Baldwin added that the public’s and Commission’s comments 

will be put to use with an upcoming full study of the residential parking issue in its current configuration.  

This study, between DPW (Ms. Losch will be the department’s lead) and the Chittenden County Regional 

Planning Commission (CCRPC - funding the study) and a consultant of their choice will work in 

conjunction with the Parking Summit’s efforts for the Downtown Parking Program.  This study will take 

place this fiscal year. 

 

ITEM 8 – MINUTES OF OCTOBER 30, 2013 
 

(Refer to Commission packet)  Commissioner Alberry moved to accept the Minutes; Commissioner 

Padgett seconded, Commissioner Archambeau abstained.  The Minutes passed 6-1. 
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ITEM 9 – DIRECTOR’S REPORT (Chapin Spencer, Director & Norman Baldwin, Assist. Director) 

 

(Refer to Commission packet) 

 Successful Parking Summit, which Commissioners Lavery, Hopkins and Padgett attended. 

 The City Council on Monday voted unanimously to approve the Resolution on the Downtown 

Parking Improvement Initiative. 

 Thanked DPW staff for a successful United Way Campaign. 

 Some projects in progress: 

o The Rapid Flashing Beacons are being installed on Pine Street to improve pedestrian 

safety; 

o DPW manages the Waterfront Access North Project. Phase 1/Stormwater work is taking 

place this fall (deep excavation).  Phase 2 begins this spring;  

o Rail trestle abutments on Lakeside Avenue were in rough shape. The neighborhood has 

been interested in repainting/beautifying it.  DPW worked on it to stabilize it and is now 

ready for repainting. 

o Colchester Avenue sidewalk (grant project) is being installed and will be completed 

shortly. 

 

 

ITEM 10 – COMISSIONER COMMUNICATIONS 
 

Commissioner Hopkins 

- Praised the Parking Summit and ideas. 

Commissioner Porter 

- Requested a status update on the Connector.  Assist Director Baldwin responded that one of the 

major Act 250 permit appeals has been settled so design work may proceed.  Two appellants 

remain but both are contesting criteria which cannot stop the project but condition it.   

Commissioner Padgett 

- Requested a status report on the south end rotary.  Assist Director Baldwin responded that it is a 

State-managed project.  The stormwater process design process has been completed and DPW is 

taking over utility design (Erin Demers, DPW engineer, is managing this project). 

Commissioner Overby 

- Requests improved public education and communication in cases such as the wastewater 

financing bonding (e.g., Parking Summit); 

- Requested a status report on Champlain College parking situation.  Assist Director Baldwin has 

not heard from the College since the last Commission meeting.  Mr. Baldwin will follow up with 

the College. 

Commissioner Lavery 

- The Resolution concerning the Downtown Parking Initiative requires a commissioner to serve on 

the Advisory Board.  Commissioner Hopkins will serve as the representative; Commissioner 

Padgett offered to be a back-up.   

 

ITEM 11 – DELIBERATIVE SESSION TO DISCUSS APPEAL – Cancelled. 

 

ITEM 12 – ADJOURNMENT & NEXT MEETING DATE 
 

The next DPW Commission meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, December 18, 2013 at 6:30pm.  

Commissioners Hopkins and Archambeau will most likely be absent. 

Commissioner Alberry moved to adjourn at 8:25pm; Commissioner Porter seconded.  Unanimous. 

 


